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March 23, 2020 
 
Dear neighbor, 
 
Corona, COVID-19, social distancing – new words for all of us.  We are facing a situation 
that no one today has ever experienced.  This is different.  It is real.  And it is here.  Now.   
And it isn’t likely to end any time soon.   
 
We must be smart and listen.  The science is real.  The math is real.  The biology of 
COVID-19 is a fact.  It is highly contagious.  It likes people of all ages.   
 
Don’t make it easy for COVID-19.  Social distance works.  Wash your hands – often.  
Break the habit of touching your face, eyes, nose and mouth.   Stay home as much as 
you can. 
 
Keep your circle of contacts to a minimum.  Every new contact - person, place, or even 
doorknob - invites a new world of possible exposure to you and your loved ones. Don’t 
bring COVID-19 home with you. 
 
Look out for each other.  Personal contact, even at a distance, is especially important 
now.  We are social beings.  We need each other.  
 
Community ties have always been Delanco’s strength.   That wave and a smile, phone 
call to a neighbor, or encouraging word really do make a difference.   We can adapt to 
this temporary reality.  
 
If you need help, please call the township at 856 461-0561 so we can connect you with 
the resources you need.   
 
This is an extraordinary time.  We are in this together and we will get through it - 
together. 
 
 
Mike Templeton 
Mayor 



 
 

 


